
TO ALL STAFF 

 The attention of all staff is directed to the passing of –: 

Station Officer Kenneth Frank Parker 

DOB 21/12/1923 

 

 

 

 

 

Kenneth joined the MFS on Wednesday 19th January 1949 and retired on 

Wednesday 27th July 1988. 

Kenneth was promoted to Senior Firefighter, effective Wednesday 10th April 1968 

and then Station Officer, effective Saturday 28th October 1972. 

 

Kenneth served the MFS at Adelaide and Glen Osmond Stations, also Penfield (34 

B). 

 

The family of Kenneth will be holding a Private Service at Berry's Funeral, however if 

you wish to watch the service you may by accessing the Berry Funeral Website, 

click on View Service, find Kenneth Frank Parker and click on his name. 

https://www.berryfunerals.com.au/notices-services/kenneth-frank-joe-parker 

Kenneth passed away peacefully in the Royal Adelaide Hospital on 

Wednesday 24th June 2020 at the age of 93 years 

 

Beulah Park 217 and Crew will attend the Funeral at the request of the family 

to Represent the South Australian Metropolitan Fire Service. 

 

Funeral details are as follows: 

Date: Wednesday 1st July 2020 

Time: 1300 Hours 

Venue: Berry Funerals 

200 Magill Road 

Norwood S A 5067 

 

 

https://www.berryfunerals.com.au/notices-services/kenneth-frank-joe-parker


If you or anyone you know needs assistance, please do not hesitate to reach out to 

our ESC, EAP Providers MOW (Cognition, Human Psychology, and Auspsych) or 

Lifeline. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Brian Moon 

MFS Employee Support Coordinator 

 

t 08 8204 3650 | m 0427082457 | employeesupportcoordinator.samfs@sa.gov.au 

Cognition regularly provides helpful information sheets on a variety of subjects, including 

relationships, mental health and habits. If you'd like to access these information sheets, please 

visit the Employee Support section of the Members Only website 

 

Yours sincerely, 

SAFSRA Communications Team 

www.safsra.com.au 

 


